
 
 
 

November 2024  
  
Dear praying friends, 
  
This letter finds us here in the U.S., enjoying our children, grandchildren (even meeting a 
precious new granddaughter)! and the sweet fellowship with many of you. If we have not 
visited you yet, you will soon hear from us because our plans, Lord willing, are to visit all our 
churches if possible, during this furlough. 

  
Leaving Uruguay is always with mixed 
emotions as we leave the church and 
the people there, but we also look 
forward to our time here in the U.S. with 
our loved ones. We are very grateful for 
what God is doing in Uruguay; much of 
this has to do with your faithfulness in 
supporting us through the years. 
 
 

Praises: 
  
A day that we prayed about for so many years has become a reality. Iglesia Bautista El General 
has become independent with a national pastor, Pastor Pablo Kechichian. Praise the Lord! 
  
Also, Iglesia Bautista El Real has become independent under the leadership of Pastor Gabriel 
Chauvie. 
  
We are confident in God’s leading, and we 
know these are godly servants of God that 
will continue on soul winning, preaching, 
and pastoring to the congregations with 
sound doctrine and love for the people.  
  
Once we go back to the field, Lord willing, 
we plan to visit and encourage the churches 
that have come out of our ministry; then we 
will team up with one of our graduates or 
incoming missionaries to start another 
church. 
  
 



Prayer requests: 
  

• Pray for the pastors and churches. 
• For the Seminary students. 
• For the children and youth camp. 
• Pray for God’s protection as we 

travel many miles during furlough 
and also the traveling of our three 
children and their families that are in 
deputation to return to Uruguay.  

   
Family events: 
 

• Our daughter Priscila is getting married in December to a godly young man from 
Greenville, South Carolina. They are both pursuing careers in medicine. 

• Our daughter Bethany is expecting a baby girl in the month of January. These are all 
very joyful moments for our family. Please keep them in your prayers! 

• Also keep Archie’s mom in your prayers, please. Her name is Julia, a sweet woman of 
God dealing with hard health issues. Our plans are to help take care of her for a couple 
of months in the near future.  

  
We are so grateful for God’s faithfulness and grace in our lives. May we always remember His 
love and come to Him with a grateful heart for all the blessings He bestows in our lives 
always! 
  
You are part of that blessing and we praise the Lord for you, our faithful friends and 
supporters. 
  
Yours for Uruguay, 
  
Archie and Ruth Pérez 


